Minutes 
September 15, 2015
3:00 – 4:00 PM
917 Board Room - DCTC 
Health, Wellness and Safety Committee

Present:   John Christiansen, Mary Weiland, Don Budach, Joan Asmus, Linda Berg, Melissa Schaller, Val Whitmer, Sayrajayne Maberry, Emily Mateo, Lynda Hurt
Absent:  Ashley Lewis,  Paul Landwehr, Scott Zehnder, Ann Staples
OSHA, Work Compensation Update – Val Whitmer reported.  Eight incidents so far this year with one to the doctor.  Val reported that it is hard to contact staff over the summer and sometimes she needs to talk to them about continuing work comp cases.   John said to document your calls and e-mails and that is the best we can do.   Val also spoke to a couple school sites about the importance of filling out their paperwork within 24 hours.
SafeSchools.   Linda Berg reported.    So far 570 assignments have been completed and 835 are still to be done.   Currently at 40% complete.
Annual Classroom Checklists.   Linda Berg reported.  The annual checklists for problems relating to indoor air quality in the classrooms has been completed and sent to the supervisors.  
Flu Shots:  Valorie Whitmer reported.  Dates are set:  DCTC – September 29 from 2:30 – 4:30 and Alliance on October 6 from 2:30 – 4 PM.   Val sent an e-mail out with the instructions and forms to complete.   Bring the form, copy of your medical card and your photo ID to the appointment.
Building Specific Issues: 
DCTC:  Call Val if the temperature in the district office needs adjusting.  DCTC has a new computerized temperature control for most areas.
Lebanon Education Center:  Melissa Schaller reported.   The new replaced glass is now tempered glass and safer if it breaks.

John Christiansen mentioned that 917 would be looking at “inclement weather” decisions and what temperature is too cold for students to go outside for a fire drill.   The state fire marshal said each school district can make their own decisions on this temperature.   If the temperature is this or below, the students would gather at the entrance that they would exit and wait there.   If it was found to be a true emergency, then everyone would leave the building.   A procedure will be in place shortly for some of our sites.
Meeting adjourned at 3:24 PM.
Next Meeting

November 12, 2015
3:00 PM – 917 Board Room
